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Contact us at:  

WI House, Banks Street, Horncastle, Lincs. LN9 5BW.  

Tel: 01507  525546  

Email: lincsnorthoffice@btconnect.com  

Web: www.lincsnorthfedwi.weebly.com   

The deadline date for items for the March 2018 issue is  

THURSDAY 8th FEBRUARY 2018  

The March issue of WI News will be posted to WI Secretaries on  

Thursday 15th February 2018. It will also be sent via email on that day.  

 

February 2018  

TIME IS RUNNING OUT!  

The Lincolnshire North Federation Annual Meeting will 

take place on 7th March 2018 at the  

Embassy Centre in Skegness.  

WIs need to book their places NOW.  

Tickets remain at £10.00 each, including the  

Delegates Ticket.  

Further details can be found on the booking form on 

Page 8.  
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CHAIRMANõS COLUMN 

Hello Ladies,  

I hope you have all had an enjoyable Christmas and I wish you a very Happy New Year.  

Are you a good organiser and would like to have your say on what is provided for our members? At   

present this is decided by two committees, Arts, Craft and Leisure , and Wider Issues . These are   

merging into one Events Committee and we need more of our members to take part. If you think you 

would be interested, you can sit in on a meeting to see what is involved. Contact WI House for further details. The Federatio n 

also needs a representative for  Arts and Crafts, and Sports and Leisure to act as a go -between for the Federation and 

NFWI. 

The Federation are lucky to have obtained a contact with Clare Pillinger from Anglian Water. Clare came to talk to us about 

the problems the company face with both plastic and other pollutants in water.  

The next day I had lunch with Branston WI to celebrate their Centenary.  It was 100 years to the day since they were     

founded. All present were presented with a commemorative bookmark made by a member. 2018 is the Centenary year of 

eight of our WIs and several came to WI House to discuss with the Lincolnshire Show Committee how they can be              

incorporated into this yearõs Show. After lunch, there were 27 members from different WIs who attended the Resolution 

Meeting. The Trustees explained the finer points of this yearõs Resolutions to assist with the voting by the members in     

December and January.  

I spent an enjoyable morning at North Kelsey WI for their Christmas Bazaar, where Dianne Tuckett had taken the Enterprise 

Box. If your WI has not had the box for a while, just contact WI House and someone will bring it either to a meeting, or an 

event. The profit all goes to the running of the Federation.  

Dianne Tuckett and I took the WI Tree to the Horncastle Church Tree Festival. It had been decorated with stars, all made by 

Dianne, each bearing the name of a WI in our Federation.   

I attended both the Trentside Group Carol Service at Sturton by Stow, and the Marshwold Group Service at Firsby Church, 

hosted by Thorpe St Peter WI. I was invited along with several surrounding WIs to Wragby WIõs Christmas Party. They had 

the biggest raffle I have ever seen. The Drop -In Day at WI House was well attended with lovely stalls of craft goods for    

Christmas shopping. I finished off my year at the South Reston WIõs Christmas Party, where we were entertained by a ukulele 

band.  

 

                          

CAISTOR; CONINGSBY & TATTERSHALL; FOTHERBY; FRISKNEY; HEIGHINGTON; HOLTON LE MOOR; NETTLETON & 

MOORTOWN and SAXILBY WIs are all celebrating 100 years since their formations in 1918. Some months, during the 

year I will be focusing on the celebrations on these important milestone for those WIs. Therefore, if I am unable to    

include in WI News your news, I hope you understand. It will be your turn to celebrate in future years.  

Anne Donaldson,  WI News Editor  

 

 

 

 

CENTENARY CELEBRATIONS 2018  

Other important Centenaries in our Nationõs history  

¶ ARMISTICE DAY: At 11am on 11th November 1918 brought to a close the bloodiest conflict that our armed    

forces have ever fought. 888,246 men and women died during the 4 years.  That was the number of ceramic 

poppies planted at the Tower of London in 2014 to commemorate the outbreak of WW1 in 1914.  

¶ VOTES FOR WOMEN: Women were finally granted the right to vote in an election. However, it was another 10 

years in 1928 before they were granted the same voting rights as men.  

¶ ROYAL AIR FORCE: The foundation of the modern RAF, from the ROYAL FLYING CORP. òThose Magnificent Men 

in their Flying Machinesó. And donõt forget the Ground Crews that kept/keep the planes in the air.    
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I hope now everyone will have seen the schedule for the competition classes for the 

Lincolnshire Show. I trust that everyone who wishes to compete will find a class to suit 

their skills. Either as individuals, (Class 2 -poster;Class 3 -stuffed toy; Class 4 -sweets) or 

(Classes 1 and 2) as part of a team from your WI. As I have mentioned in my first Show Stopper, the Show Committee decided 

to change the Group class from a large floral display as entries were disappointing at the 2016 Show. With this in mind we   

decided to have something completely different. We came up with the idea of a òAunt Sallyó figure. This was inspired by the 

increasing popularity of village scarecrow competitions. We also felt it was more inclusive as fewer specialist skills would be 

required. It should just be a really fun project and I hope all the Groups enter so we can have a great display of Aunt  Sall ys. If 

you need inspiration as to what Aunt Sally looks like, do an internet search for Worzel Gummidge and you will find images of 

Aunt Sally.  

If you have any questions about the various classes, please speak to Sue at WI house or you can contact me by email at        

isabelle@brookassociates.co.uk  

Isabelle Brooke  

Chairman, Lincolnshire Show Committee.     

NINE LADIES òFENCINGó 

Gerry, our tutor brought all the equipment needed! First was the half jacket with sleeve for the right arm. Over this went a jack-

et, zipped up at the back with a crotch strap to prevent it from riding up. And lastly a right hand glove. Pick up the foil, hol d 

correctly between forefinger and middle finger, the other two fingers below and the thumb at the top. Elbow into side, arm ho r-

izontal, foil t ip at  eye level. 

Feet in ballet position 3, left foot turned out and flat on the floor. Right foot slightly forward, knees relaxed; lunge forw ard  with 

the right foot. Supposedly a strong steady stance. Whilst moving the feet, push right arm straight, still with foil tip at ey elevel, 

we donned the helmet and we were ready!  

We were taught all the basic moves by Gerry and Molly his assistant, a young woman with exceptional fencing talent. We were 

paired off and practised with each other, stopping every few minutes to change partners. After two hours it was time for a 

short break, after which Gerry and Molly gave a demonstration of how it should be done. A further hour of practise by the la-

dies by which time we had really expended all our energy.  

What an enjoyable morning spent with knowledgeable people and friends. Another tick against something we all wanted to try.  

Our thanks to Gerry and Molly.  

 

Maureen Bunnage  

Skellingthorpe WI  

 

WORLD KINDNESS DAY  

Members of MANBY & GRIMOLDBY WI were looking for a way to further the NFWIõs campaign, òTo help alleviate loneliness  

epidemicó They came up with the idea of combining it with World Kindness Day held each year on November 13th. It was   

decided to hold a  Cake, Cards and Company afternoon and by means of posters, and hand -delivered fliers, an invitation was 

extended to the local community. They were invited to bring a friend, make a friend as an act of kindness, make a celebration 

card (birthday, Christmas or just best wishes) and then extend an act of kindness by passing it on to a loved one.  

WI members and friends baked lovely cakes , and all the surplus were given to the Honeysuckle Club, a group of seniors, the 

next day. The WI had a promotion stall to browse and generous support was given to the event by The Louth Cheese Shop, 

Wyevale Garden centre, and the Grimoldby Co -op.  

The appreciation was shown by one young gentleman, which made the effort well worthwhile. He sent a text to say òExcellent, I 

had a lovely afternoon with my Mumó. He had taken a day off work to be with her, as it would have been his fatherõs birthday.  

The afternoon proved very popular, and Federation Chairman, Chris Morgan came to lend her support.  

Jane Riggall.  


